
 

 

 

Temple Meadow Newsletter 
Friday 20th January 2023 

Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers 

As you can see below, we had a really successful and busy meeting with our Pupil Parliament. One of our MP’s gives a 

really clear account of the meeting below. During the meeting, I shared some of the Well Being Charter Mark  

development points linked to pupil voice with our MP’s and we discussed together how we will address these over the 

coming term. 

Please do read on further into the Newsletter to see an example of some writing from one of our Star of the Week pupils (Zayn) and 

some Maths (Sam). I’m sure you will agree the quality of work and the excellent presentation are to be very much admired. 

We are excited to be launching a brand-new curriculum area at Temple Meadow called Performing Arts. Initially this will be rolled out 

in a phased approach starting with Year 5. When we introduce something new, we do like to adopt a phased approach so that we can 

‘tweak’ and adapt prior to rolling out in other year groups. Performance is something that completes the learning diet we deliver at 

Temple Meadow. It is very much part of our vision for education and supports our values.  

Miss Nugent leads on Performance at Temple Meadow. She is a specialist in this area and has a wealth of knowledge and experiences 

to support this exciting new venture. She is very keen and eager to get started!  

As with all our curriculum areas we have put a lot of thought into curriculum design. Our Performance curriculum will cover the  

following strands:

 

Whenever we deliver a Performance curriculum in a year group; elements of these strands above are woven into the lessons we plan. 

Performance is a curriculum with some unique elements but it is also strongly linked to other curriculum areas such as: Music, PE 

(Dance), English (reading and writing and communication and language); Computing and Technology. 

 

So after spring half term in Year 5 and in the first half term of the summer term, there will be 12 learning episodes (lessons). The  

teaching focus will be Hip-Hop dance linked to a key performance artist. We have planned in a showcase to pupils and a performance 

slot for Year 5 parents as the children will be eager to share the hard work they have been doing. The date for this is: Wednesday 24th 

May 2023 at 2.30pm (30 minutes). 

In the summer term, Year 4 will have a Performance Curriculum linked to  ‘Stomp’; more details on this to follow. Other year groups 

will get more details as we move forward with this initiative. 

Dance: creating choreography, learning choreography of different genres, history of dance and different genres, evaluating dance, performance 

of dance. 

Drama techniques: acting, script reading, script writing, character exploration, reading with expression and intonation, confidence building, self-

esteem and team work. 

 

Speaking and Listening: performance poetry, evaluation of performance, podcasts, recording work for audiences, talking to an audience and 

reading aloud. 

Technology: filming dance and drama outcomes, editing for screen use, lighting sequences, using technology for music, green screen, evaluations, 

career focus (producers, directors, editors),  podcast and website outcomes and microphone use. 

Production: stage management, planning a production, costumes, lighting leadership, directorship, team work, evaluation, music and sound and 

stage hands. 



 

 

 

On Friday 13th January 2023, Year 1-6 MP's had a meeting about what we 
can improve at Temple Meadow. Firstly, we looked at the manners and politeness 
campaign and how using manners is a necessary part of everyday life. Next, we 
talked about houseplants and how we can make the interior eco-friendly too. Then, 
we talked about animals in my brain which will be an assembly, taking about this 
subject on Thursday 19th January. Towards the end, we talked about equipment for 
outside when we go out for break or lunch. In conclusion, our meeting was really 
nice! I can't wait for the next meeting.  

Ruby - 5 Rosen 

Can we please remind all Parents/Carers to be vigilant and mindful of pupil safety on the school site. This is particularly 
applicable to Parents/Carers utilising Temple Meadow Kids Club services as staff vehicles may also be accessing the car 
parks, during drop off or collection. Please be reminded that pupils should always be supervised and escorted when  
accessing such areas.  

Can we please remind Parents/Carers that dogs are not permitted to access the school site (with the exception of guide 
dogs) 

You may be aware from recent media reports that one of the largest teacher unions -the National Education Union (NEU) 
-has declared strike action across four days in February and March. Confirmed dates for industrial action are as follows:  

Wednesday 1st February, Wednesday 1st March, Wednesday 15th March, Thursday 16th March 

We are currently talking to our staff about the strike action and will be establishing as much as possible which staff  
members will be attending work and those who will be striking.  

We will be writing to you next week to inform you of our plans and any changes we may have to make. I would like to 
reassure you that we will be looking to maintain education provision for as many of our students as possible whilst  
ensuring their safe supervision.  

Thank you for your patience and understanding on this matter.  

A reminder that Parents/Carers attending STAR Assembly are asked to sign in at the Dance Studio steps located by the 
Clifton Street pedestrian entrance. 

We would like to remind Parents/Carers of the importance of contacting the School Office on each morning of your 
child’s absence. You can report your child’s absence by either calling on 01384 569021 or by emailing 
tm.admin@meadow.sandwell.sch.uk. Thank you for your cooperation.  

A final reminder that the end of school day is at 3.20pm. Pupils should be collected promptly. Please refer to our Late  
Collection Policy on our school website for more details. 

We are delighted to announce that applications for SHAPE Your Talent 2023 are OPEN! This 
year, we are taking SHAPE Your Talent back in to the community and young people will be 
able to choose from 6 venues across the borough to audition at. 5 Application forms can be 
completed online via My Sandwell, or forms can be collected from local libraries in Sandwell. 
Online applications close at 12pm on Friday 17 March 2023. Paper applications must be  
submitted by 12pm on Friday 3 March 2023.  

 









 

Our Science Ambassadors supported Mrs Van Straaten with our launch of 
our new science principles. 

Meet our Science Ambassadors: 

We are all scientists at Temple Meadow Primary School. Our science 
principles are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More information about our Science principles launch can be found on our 
whole school website.  

Science 
 



 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what 

you see is always live information. To find the 
dates, simply head to our website, click  

Parents & Carers then Calendar of Dates. 




